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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	June 18, 2012
	3:15  P.M.
	Charles River Conference Room, 10th floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Christine Griffin,  Paul Spooner, Liz Casey, Joe Bellil, Tony Williams, Joe Tringali (by telephone)

	Council members not in attendance
	Denise Harvey, Jennifer James Price

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Christine Griffin

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Paul Spooner, Vice Chair, called the meeting to order at 3:27 p.m.
1. Council organizational matters
MRC, MCB, MCDHH, SILC Conference

Jack Boesen shared the presentation for the Council’s workshop at the MRC conference.  Liz Casey, Joe Bellil and Tony Williams will participate in the Workshop. Paul Spooner reminded members that the SILC- IL Conference will take place September 12-14 and suggested a similar workshop format focusing on consumer input. 
Christine Griffin joined the meeting at 3:34 p.m.
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner made a motion to approve both the general and executive session minutes from December.  Liz Casey seconded the motion and council members unanimously approved the motion without further discussion. 
Recruitment of new Council Members
Jack and Christine announced that the Mass. Council on Aging has nominated Kristen McCosh for a seat on the Council.  Her name has been forwarded to the Attorney General’s office, where her nomination will be considered.
2012 Performance Review Report

Jack Boesen informed the Council that the upcoming report will focus on consumer satisfaction with the PCA program and will include statistical information on the program provided by MassHealth.  The report will also address the PHCAST grant efforts.  Christine expressed concern that additional input from consumers be incorporated in to the report. 
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

The demand for consumer support has significantly increased over the past year .  The FY13 directory budget is now included in the overall council budget. 

PHCAST grant update 
The graduation date of June 26, 2012 has been set for the first pilot program class.  Rebecca Gutman from 1199SEIU will be the commencement speaker.  Jack reported on a meeting discussing plans to introduce videos highlighting elements of the curriculum.  Council members asked if a PCA consumer was actively involved in curriculum development.  Christine Griffin suggested proposing Liz Casey in management committees involved in curriculum design to ensure consumer focus and control.

Paul Spooner asked the council to consider it’s stance regarding PCA training efforts including required certification efforts for PCAs, which is currently being proposed by other groups.  
PCA Orientation legislation

Christine reported on her meeting with Becca Gutman and Tim Foley of 1199SEIU regarding the legislative bill they sponsored.  Council members were provided with information regarding the proposed legislation for further discussion.  Paul Spooner expressed concern that many questions regarding the role of training are left unresolved. 

Council members reviewed and discussed a proposed letter addressing the concerns the Council has regarding the proposed legislation to be sent to the Governor, Secretary Bigby and members of the Senate.    Christine read the letter in it’s entirety to Council members.  Liz Casey suggested several edits.  Joe Tringali voiced his support for the letter.  Joe Bellil agreed that any mandate for PCA orientation without direct input from consumers undermines consumer control of the program.  
Council members agree to vote on whether or not to approve the letter and add their names as signatories on the letter with the following roll-call vote:

Paul Spooner – aye

Liz Casey – aye

Christine Griffin – abstained

Tony Williams – aye

Joe Bellil – aye

Joe Tringali – aye

Paul Spooner asked for a motion to approve sending the letter on Council letterhead with the names of those Council members who voted to approve the letter.  Joe Tringali seconded and the motion passed.

3. Labor Matters
Review and Ratification vote on the proposed new contract

Jack Boesen informed council members that the new contract’s wage increases in years two and three are not divisible by four therefore the amounts of wage increases for those two years are not finalized.  Jack has suggested to Matt Hale changes that would correct the problem.

Paul Spooner made a motion to ratify the contract.  Joe Bellil seconded the motion and the following roll-call vote was recorded:

 Paul Spooner – aye


Christine Griffin - aye


Joe Bellil – aye


Joe Tringali – aye


Liz Casey –aye


Tony Williams-aye  

Requiring Direct Deposit for PCAs
Christine Griffin reports that the effort continues to have all payroll payments to PCAs take place through direct deposit. 
4. Council budget matters

FY13 Budget

The FY13 budget was provided to council members for review.

FY12 Expense report

Council members reviewed the most current expense report.  Joe Bellil informed council members that all the funds for the training contract have been invoiced and processed for payment.
Christine Griffin asked council members for any additional issues for discussion.  Joe Tringali asked to adjourn to executive session to discuss collective bargaining.  The motion passed with the following roll-call vote: 


Paul Spooner – aye


Tony Williams - aye


Christine Griffin – aye


Joe Bellil – aye


Liz Casey – aye

Joe Tringali –aye

The general session ended at 5:09 p.m.

The council came out of executive session and a motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The general session adjourned at 5:21 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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